

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

19 August 2021

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI345434567

Thank you for your request for information relating to Elizabeth Way waiting restrictions. We apologise for the delay.

You have requested the following information:

1. How have you assessed the parking problem?

The Council has based this from requests received from residents supported by a ward councillor.

2. Has there been an increase in congestion around Elizabeth Way in the last 3 years?

The Council does not hold this information and we are therefore advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act. To clarify, Elizabeth Way has only recently become an adopted highway. The Council would not look at issues raised on a non-adopted highway.

3. What is the average recorded speed? Have there been any concerns raised from emergency services vehicles?

No speed checks have been undertaken and none are proposed. The Traffic Management Team have no records of concerns raised from emergency services.

4. How many accidents have there been in the road? How many does it require for 'safety' concerns to be raised?

A review of the personal recorded injury collation history shows that none have been recorded in

the last three years. Locations where there have been six or more personal injury collisions reported to the Police in the previous three years are considered for inclusion in our safety scheme programme. Safety concerns can be raised at any time.

5. How many Elizabeth Way residents have raised concerns?

In response to a recent questionnaire about possible waiting restrictions, 28 responses advised they supported waiting restrictions on Elizabeth Way in addition to double yellow lines for junction protection.

6. How many vehicles will be displaced by these new restrictions? - Where do you intend those vehicles to be parked?

The proposed restrictions have not yet been confirmed to be installed as it is subject to the consideration of objections received. We do not hold the information for how many vehicles will be displaced and therefore we are advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act.

7. What have you done to address the issue of car crime?

We are advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act that this information will be held by West Midlands Police (WMP). To assist you further, you contact details for WMP are accessible using the link below:

https://foi.west-midlands.police.uk/

The supply of information in response to a Freedom of Information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u>t hat you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance